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For the Final Valve Cover Races  and the Fall 
Picnic , it was a little cooler and we might have 
had sprinkles but nobody cared.  

A "park resident",  who 
apparently thought the shelter 
was his place, promptly crawled 
up Hank to sit on his shoulder 
and beg him to share his 
sunflower seeds. Hank, being 
the friendly guy he is, 
accommodated him. Very 
starved for affection and 
attention, the little guy chose the right bunch 
because attention is what he got, AND he even 
tried out being driver for one of the VCRs, but 
decided it was too fast and dangerous for him and 
retreated to a warm pocket (Ken's). Thanks to all 
who took the time to help set up, cook, clean up, 
and attend the picnic; lots of food fun! 

The main event had some serious upgrades from 
the July inauguration event in Derby. The cars 
were more polished, faster, and a delightful 
variety. Check out the in-car camera shot from 
INSIDE John Kelly's MGTD (see photo page 3).  
What a creation: Details! Details! The very best 
design and execution in my opinion, and the 
Winner of the VCR races as well. 

Last quarter  of the year, and the driving days are 
getting shorter. October  brings the Lake Garnett 
Grand Prix  Oct 12th & 13th.  Charlie, John 
Prather, and I will be participating, joining with the 
Kansas City and Lawrence Clubs.  

This year the Featured Marque is British Sport 
Cars and Performance Cars . See 'em run, hear 
'em howl! This is a great local event and we 
should support it. Very well attended: cars you will 
not see or hear in Wichita. The whole town is very 
welcoming to Car Show, Races, Saturday Beer 
Garden, and Music Downtown Sat nite.  Sun, big 
race day and Fun! Fun! Fun!   Smell the Castor 
Oil & alcohol!                                       Your Prez 
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IN THE REAR VIEW MIRROR 

It's always fun when you can share your picnic! I was 
enroute and called Rod about size of ice bags. Hank 
chimed in for me to pick up some NUTS…get the big 
sunflower seeds… and make 'em UNSALTED. What? 
Turned out Hank's guest was on a salt-free diet. Ha! 

He was a friendly sucker (probably someone's pet?) 
He obviously spotted Hank as a soft touch! However, 
this is how he looks when he thinks that the guy with 
the noisy camera is after his pile of free goodies.  

Rod MacLean applied his exceptional skills to the 
transformation of the raw beef into smoked, tasty 
burgers! 3 Cheers For The Chef! 

Tables groaned under the usual onslaught of people 
and plates of food…AND the additional crowding of 

several hundred (actually only 19) VCRs! The side 
dish table was equally jammed up with goodies. Big 
thanks to everyone for all the muchables. Good food & 
Good Conversation! 

Without missing a beat, Kendall and Charlie got down 
to the entertainment portion of the program: The 
BCCW Valve Cover Races! There were last-minute 
attention to details and adjustments on VCRs. Trial 
runs were made to fine-tune alignment on the ramp. 
The mayhem got started! VCRs ran. VCRs crashed! 
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The contests took on all the aspects of battles at the 
ancient Roman forum.. (OK, maybe on the screen?) 
VCRs crashed into the crowd, bruises were inflicted 
on both participants and onlookers. (CROWD NOISE!) 

Wheels were torn off. Collisions separated car bodies 
into parts & pieces! Tom's sidelined without xtra parts! 

Ron brought extra parts and threw himself into making 
major repairs in the pits. It was th' Indianapolis … 20? 

Onlookers generally ate up all the fast action!  

As the afternoon wore on, Charlie Anderson's brackets 
filled up with winners and losers that moved up and 
down and out of the competition. 

Kendall & Charlie's quality ramp stood up to all the 
punishment and gave everyone good chances to win.  

At End of Day and End of Season,  only one racer 
stood tall: John Kelly - New BCCW VCR Champion!  

Congratulations 
John! 

Kendall spoke on 
the front page 
about John's 
attention to 
details, details, 
details! Here's 
what he's talking 
about:  

Below is a 
squirrel's eye 
vantage from 
inside John's 
VCR that 
appears, for all 
the world, to be a 

 view through the windscreen of a full-sized MG! 
Details! 

When you get a chance, say thank you to our great 
photographers: Jana Womack, Teri Robbins, 
Kendall Clark, Ric Wolford. Thanks All. 
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BIG THANKS to photog s: Kendall  & Dana Clark , Ric Wolford, Jana Womack, anyone else I forgot!  
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Ron Lyon made good a temporary escape into 
the mountains of Colorado last weekend with his 
girlfriend for a little R & R on smooth and curvy 
roads up where the oxygen gets thin and the 
views get BIG!  

Ron sent back a couple shots that would make 
ANYbody restless for the Open Road. There's 
always time to pull over and commune with the 
Locals.  

Unfortunately, as shown below, these Colorado 
Critters completely ignored Ron's request to buy a 
friendly round of beers. (Teetotalers!) 
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For those still wishing to experience the thrill of victory 
and the agony of defeat, I am announcing that the 
OFFICIAL BCCW DOWNHILL VALVE COVER 
RACING TRACK  will soon be open again for testing, 
qualifying, and head to head racing in, what has 
become, the latest blood sport in demolition racing. 

As few know, I agreed to take possession of the 
OFFICIAL BCCW DOWNHILL VALVE COVER 
RACING TRACK  from its previous custodian and 
creator,  Charlie Anderson , who had solicited 
(begged) for someone to store it following the club 
picnic and races. Kind of like building a big boat in 
your garage and then figuring out you have to store it 
someplace after you've used it a few times.  There 
were vague references made to its unfortunate future 
should he not find anyone to take possession.  I, Ron 
Lyon, after giving everyone else the opportunity, 
agreed to store the track, which was delivered 
promptly to my house by Charlie and our club 
president, Ken Clark (within an hour of my agreement 
to take possession thereof if that shows motivation). 

My motives were not entirely altruistic as I had 
witnessed my cars suffer terrible damage in 
spectacular crashes, causing me to doubt my future in 
the sport. BUT, this brief possession has given me 
time to use the track to my advantage and I am now in 
a position to open the track to other club members.   

IF YOU THOUGHT YOU WOULD NEVER AGAIN 
SEE YOUR BELOVED VALVE COVER RACE 
AGAIN, FEAR NOT. Go ahead, make the necessary 
repairs, modifications, and improvements.  Hell, build 
a new one (or two it will at least double your chances 

of winning).  My garage is big enough, if I clean it up a 
bit and move a car or two around, to host future, 
INSIDE, racing at its mediocre, and unrefined level.  
For those fans who come only to see the spectacular 
crashes and hear the heated arguments and 
accusations of cheating and sabotage, I am sorry to 
disappoint. Improvements have been made to the run 
out area consisting of a length of PVC pipe placed 
along the center line, which will hopefully prevent the 
crashes of the past (not to mention the destruction of 
our vehicles).  If you can't keep your car running in its 
lane at least until the bottom of the ramp, you need to 
make adjustments!  

No schedule is yet set but I am looking at a Saturday 
morning or afternoon around Hallowe'en  and again, if 
there is enough interest, around Thanksgiving  and 
even Christmas .   

I will have Lew put out more details later, but in the 
mean time, dust off those babies, get 'em running 
straight, and prepare for future action!    

Ron Lyons 
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Saturday night, recently, I thought I heard a dinosaur 
bellowing down in the tar pits (thanks and a tip of the 
hat to Clyde, RIP).  

Turns out it was Johnny Rivers  on his Farewell Tour  
at the Wichita Orpheum Theater .  

Whatta treat! His voice has lost a bit of the pure JR 
sound (being 77 can do that), but he still sounds good 
and plays a mean guitar. Heard some new stuff and all 
the old favorites (Memphis, Mountain of Love, Baby, 
I Need Your Lovin', Summer Rain, etc). 

 It was a 90-minute non-stop show with a 15-minute 
encore. Like any proper Rock 'n Roll show, the big hit 
was saved for the encore, Secret Agent Man.  

Annette & I heard Johnny Rivers perform four times in 
the 21 years we've lived in Wichita. Until this show, 

age had not affected his voice. Close your eyes and it 
was much like opening the cellophane on a new LP 
and, with a new needle on the turntable, it was 1966 
all over again!  

Sorry to say, we probably  won't hear this particular 
dinosaur bellow again. Did come away with a set of 
tickets for a keepsake . Guess that will have to do. 

Hope this note finds you all well and still enjoying your 
favorite music.  

 Harry Price 
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ATTENTION DRIVERS: 

If you EVER had any plans to beat Hank 
Brillhart at the gentle art of Orange 
Cone Crushing, NOW IS TH' TIME! 
(Hank is currently in recovery from 
surgery and is VERY vulnerable on the 
SCCA Track! 

You'll never have a better chance!  

Call Hank & Sharon Brillhart at 204-2596 and 
find new fast fun & great friends! Visit SCCA 
at, www.wichitascca.org  for detail info. 
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SATURDAY NITE LIAR'S CLUB MEETS 
7 pm  at Braum's for the best-tasting ice 
cream in town! Location: north of Douglas 
& Seneca.       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Thought for the day:  
 

"Don't lean yer elbow out too far… 

It might go home in another car." 

                                                        Burma Shave 

 

   You will likely see this familiar car on the track! 

Lake Garnett Grand Prix 
Revival                                        

Fri Oct 12 - 14 2018 
Kendall said it: There will be cars that you will not 

see or hear in Wichita!    Fun! Fun! Fun!  

Registration ENDS October 7, 2018      
at 11:59 PM CDT 

OK. Now that I have your attention, Bill Bruce  
told us about David Leivian's  European Motors  
122 N. Walnut,  near Seneca and West Douglas . 
I dropped by to meet David and he said he would 
be glad to arrange a tour on a Saturday morning 
when he's going to be there anyway!  
         Interested?     Call / write your editor: 
 
  Blackwell    lewblac@cox.net   or   990-2533 
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The WALK of HOPE held on Sep 22 
was a success and was a lot of fun for 
patients & families, especially the kids. 
Mr. Poodle (someone's really friendly 
dog) was in fine form making it a point to 
meet & greet every child AND adult who 
carried the scent of disappointment of 
every pet left at home that was unable to 
come that day.  
Greg Suter, Executive Director of the 
Hereditary Neurological Disease Centre 
(HNDC) very much appreciated the at-
tendance of members of the British Car 
Club of Wichita who donated cars and 
time to be part of the Car Show.      �

Top photo shows what happens when Dale puts a kid behind the 
wheel! Sherron Magyar displayed her Lotus 7, driven by Dale Elliott, 
which was the racecar featured on Dash Plaque created for the show by 
your editor for each driver, including Mark Armfield, who broke down at 
end of Jabara runway & was towed home. Driver Attendees were 
Sherron Magyar & Dale Elliott, Rod MacLean, John Vasey, Allan Schrag, 
Roger Pitts, Craig Newell, Paul Briggs, Kendall Clark, Charlie Anderson, 
Joe Sullivan, Jana & Ray Peterman, Shirley Helm & Dan Johnson, Tom 
Reardon, a couple I forgot the names of. Steve Moore & Sally Reagle, 
of Wichita, brought his 1956 Chevy Sedan Delivery, AND, later that 
same afternoon,  won the Trophy for Best of Show at the 2nd Annual 
"Calling All Cars" Benefit and Blood Drive in honor of Pressley Bar-
tonek, the 15-month-old who was electrocuted at a local carnival in 
2017. Gregory Suter and all the staff thanks everyone for donating their 
time & cars for our WALK of HOPE event for the patients and families.  
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FOR SALE CHEAP: Alan Thornburg, Fowler, Ks 
has 3 MGs and 1 TR 4, plus new & used parts. 620-
200-6577  moparcsi@gmail.com  (SEE INSERT) 

GOT Any 1969 Sprite Dashboard Signals? ���������������
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HIGH SECURITY STORAGE��Car storage now 
available. Conveniently located in west-central 
Wichita. Secure access. Reasonably priced. 
Car/Boat/Cycle/Small RVs Call Bill Bruce 210-6365   
w-bruce@sbcglobal.net  

 

I NEED A TOP!  

 for a 1966 Austin Healey Sprite  

Call or Email Gage Johnson at  
gnhome@havilandtelco.com  

 

Don’t sit around on your ad if you want 
your new business to FLY!   

Ric Wolford  supports British Car Club of Wichita 
with Website & print! Bring your graphic & photo 
needs to 
Douglas 
Photo 
Imaging!  
Drop in and 
see Ric at 
2300 East 
Douglas Wichita.  
 
Are you aware that DPI has the insane capability 
of making a photo of your car into almost actual 
size? True fact! My friend's wife shot his 64 Avanti 
and blew it up to wall size for their rec room!  
Ric also has a heavy-duty rotating turntable built 
to carry weight of a car or large equipment for 
shooting ads and film for brochures. 
Ric's hallways are filled with great samples of 
excellent photography!  Call Ric at 316-264-3013 
Connect:  ric@douglasphoto.com  
 
 

Keith Smith has 15 Spridget wheels FREE  to 
anyone with a project 
car.   Four are aftermarket 
Rostyles and the other eleven 
are original slotted style for 
Sprites or Midgets, but not 

Bugeyes. ��������������
�����

1972 TR6 FOR SALE A. Santos  Fully Restored TR 
2016 Xtra 
metal top.  
Long Trophy 
list.   316-706-
5024     Asking 
$35,000 Email: 

high837@gmail.com  See: 408 Hillcrest, Haysville, Ks   
FOR SALE:  1953 RIGHT HAND DRIVE MG TD 
ASSEMBLY PROJECT Warren Hillwig 316-788-0192 or 
Cell 316-253-8083 831 E. Goeldner Lane, Derby 

FIRST $500 BUYS 1970 TR 6 with Twin Vac 
Distributor, Converted Suspension, Not running. Call 
Daniel Simpson THIS IS A GOOD DEAL! 316-304-
2652   simpson3900@cox.net��

�
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Rare shot taken by your 
editor at Derby, Ks., park 
before Derby Ks HAD a 
dity park, AND, only after 
an all-out sprint across 
the launch field to shoot 
this double image of 
Skytrek, hot air balloon of  
Mitzie & Garth Hall.  
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FOR SALE:  This 1960 TR 3a  is owned by Randy 

Woods, in West Wichita. It sports a rear seat, overdrive, chrome 
wire wheels, front light & badge bar. Entirely Restored 1992.  
Asking $33,000.  Randy 316-304-7186  
Rwoods427@sbcglobal.net  

 

 FOR SALE:   1958 Bugeye Sprite. Power Train is 
Mazda 1985 RX7 twin rotor Wankel 12A 5-speed with 14-in 
Minilites. Autometer Gauges, 1,750 mi, Asking $19,500. Call A/C 
Garage in Florida Mario Parker 734-368-6059  

 

 FOR SALE:   1952 MG TD Brad Anderson  is 
asking  $15k. To see this on YOUR driveway, call 
House-316-773-9550 or Cell-316-304-5578 

You missed it: Rob Southern SOLD his TR 6! 

FOR SALE:  Don Bonar's 1935 MG PA Midget 
- British V8   Features and provenance at website: 
https://mykcclassiccar.weebly.com 

"Ruby":  Don Bonar's 1935 MG PA Midget. Owner: 
Don Bonar,  Prairie Village, Ks    Model: 1935 MG PA  
Midget Engine: MG 847cc four cylinder 

Restoration Completed  :  June 2006. Exhaust  : is the 
 original cast iron 4-into-1 exhaust manifold.  Rear 
Axle  :  5.375:1  Wheels/Tires  :  Rudge Whitworth 48-
spoke steel. Don is asking $48,500 for this classic.  

14' Trailer is reserved for a pkg deal  OR  $950 alone.       
Google website, above, for more pictures  

 

Make This Trailer Yours!  

 

 

 

FOR SALE:  Carson 24’ enclosed trailer.  
Double axle, with all new tires, side door, front 
upper cabinets, tie-downs and tire racks inside.  

Buy this rig NOW & you'll be ready to Get & Go 
with your bargain without having to worry about 
those pesky summer Kansas hail storms that turn 

cars into golf balls! Reduced: $5,600  Contact:  
Kristie Ball  wnhdon@gmail.com 
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Raylund Peterman  has a list of OEM, good used 
parts as well as some Moss Motor and Victoria British 

parts left over from my 3-yr build. I 
am not looking for money: I'm 
offering these to club members 

free. Photos & 
List  follow: 

������������

�Raylund Peterman - 1966 Austin Healey Sprite                                             
��'������������������������������������������������ �����������������������������������������������������
()*+���'�����&����"�����%����!!�������������������� �������������������������
,�-������� 2 – BUMPERS (EXCLUDING PUSH BARS) 

INGITION SWITCH W/KEYS 
REAR TAIL LIGHT 
2 – DUAL AIR CLEANER 
2 – AIR FILTERS 
WINDSHIELD GASKET 
BONNETT CABLE 
CHOKE CABLE 
EXHAUST MANIFOLD 
OIL FILTER CANISTER 
GENERATOR 
CONVERTIBLE TOP (YEAR?) 
HOOD LATCH AND SPRING 
1 – HEADLIGHT, CHROME RING & BUCKET 
VOLTAGE REGULATOR 
STARTER 
OUTSIDE REAR VIEW MIRROR 
4 – STEEL WHEELS AND TIRES 
 
MOSS MOTOR PARTS AND NUMBERS: 
SUSPENSION KIT (KING PIN)     264-088 
HAND BRAKE ASSY     331-670 
MAIN FUEL PIPE     376-786 
FUEL PIPE, TANK TO PUMP     376-781 

INGITION LOCK BARRELL WITH KEYS           163-500 
INGITION LOCK/BARRELL SITH KEYS     141-230 
2 - FINISHING RING ASSY, HEADREST          409-108 
2 – BUMP RUBBER, REAR AXLE     266-530 
2 – PLUG, HEADREST OPENING, BLACK       227-170 
2 – PAD TAIL LAMP TO BODY     164-870 
2 – ENGINE MOUINTS     413-160 
 
VICTORIA BRITISH PARTS AND NUMBERS: 
VENT SEATING L/R     9-9343 
2 – GROMMET, BUMPER BRACKET     0-347 
SPRING-HOOD SAFETY LATCH      14-454 
2 – FELT CHANNEL LINER     12-714 

���������������������������������������������������������������

FOR SALE: 1962 TR3B                        
Larry Lingafelter rebuilt eng w/all new parts, the 
interior is completed. Car was driven where it's parked 
It has a telescopic steering and we have managed to 
find a good steering wheel and has top & bows. Seats 
are upholstered in red.  

My back surgery prevents me from finishing it. Paid 
$7,000, plus $1,000 in engine parts.  

1962 was the ONLY year that they made the TR3B 

. Call or text Larry at:  316-253-0038. 
larrylingafelter@gmail.com  
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DINNER OUT - Oct 6  MEET @ 5pm @                                  
Hog Wild Restaurant at So. Broadway & 47th 
next to I-235 Exit 

BREAKFAST - Oct 13  MEET 8am @ 
Maize Pizza Hut on K-96. Take back roads 
scenic route to the Carriage Crossing 
Restaurant at Yoder Exit from K-96 NW 

Nov 10   Meet to Review & Plan for Year 2019. 
Location TBD.                     

Dec 6  Christmas gathering & Elections and the    
White Elephant Exchange. Location TBD. 

Dec 15 Christmas Lights Drive. Meet at a 
location TBD. 
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������� � For those of you who 
enjoy quirky, unpredictable forays into the 
unknown with a fine-looking MGA, note the 
following contact information for registry and 
extended connection with your fellow Road 
Brother- & Sister-Drivers of MGAs worldwide ! 
For Details contact:     http://www.namgar.com/  
North American MGA  

 

SOURCES FOR MGs :  
https://www.mgexp.com/journal/?utm_medium=email&
utm_source=newsletter   The MG Experience website 
OR Visit mgexp.com  
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Membership dues are $24.00 for 
the full year.  New memberships 
are prorated at $2.00 per month.   
All renewals at full amount. 
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British Car Club of Wichita        
6112 South Laura                     
Wichita, KS 67216 


